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From: Environmental Health
Sent: 15 May 2025 14:21
To: Development Control
Subject: PLANNING APP 4/25/2144/0F1 - ELECTRICITY SUBSTATION, GOSFORTH ROAD, 

SEASCALE

Extension of existing 15m lattice mast to 23m lattice mast. Addition of 2 x dish antennas and 
relocation of 2 x antennas 
 
Thank you for the above planning consultation.  
 
There are no objections to this development from Environmental Health.  
 
The applicant has submitted an ICNIRP Declaration that confirms that the telecommunications 
equipment would meet the precautionary guidelines set out by the International Commission on 
Non-Ionizing Radiation (ICNIRP) regarding the exposure of the public to electromagnetic fields.  
Site safety is also overseen by the Health & Safety Executive.  
 
The development should not interfere with existing telecommunications coverage in the area, 
though further advice and regulation is provided by Ofcom.  
 
Planners may wish to consider if the construction works to the development may be limited to 
standard construction hours (pending any health & safety and network concerns otherwise), in 
which case the following condition is suggested: 
 

 Noise from Construction Works 
Following approval of the development, construction activities that are audible at the site boundary 
shall be carried out only between the following hours. Monday to Friday 08.00 – 18.00 and 
Saturday 08.00 – 13.00 and at no time on Sunday or Bank Holiday. 
Deliveries to and removal of plant, equipment, machinery and waste from the site must only take 
place within the permitted hours detailed above unless otherwise agreed with the Local Planning 
Authority.  
Reason: In the interests of the amenities of surrounding occupiers during the construction of the 
development.  
 
 
Regards 
 
 
 
Environmental Health 
Public Health & Protection | Cumberland Council  
Whitehaven Commercial Park, Moresby Parks,  Whitehaven, Cumbria, CA28 8YD  
 
T. 0300 373 3730 
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